Surrey Under 100 Chess Report 2015-2016

The Surrey U100 team have had a contrasting season to the U140 side.  As the tournament was a three team double round all play all format each result mattered and there is less scope for a match to go pear shaped.  In saying that, however, as you play each county twice then providing you win one of the two margins and you win bigger than the margin by which you lose the other fixture then you should be ok in qualifying.  We, for the first time, managed to fail to win any of the matches but, as any captain will tell you, it is important to focus on the positives rather than the negatives.  We then need to use these positives to move forward and strengthen our push for a quarter-final place during the 2016-2017 season.

I used the second half of the season, once we had become mathematically unable to qualify, as a training ground for new players and to experiment with my board order.  The U100 squad made an important discovery in Alex Nielsen of Castles chess club who found a very impressive combination to win his match against Essex in February.  He is sure to retain his place next season should his grade remain below 100.

We seem to have a drought of players between 80 and 90 and would encourage all club representatives to email players specifically within that grade bracket to discover whether any of them would be interested in representing their county...if a player is good enough at their grade level then they should be able to represent Surrey so please do your part and ensure I know about them.  Simply put, if I do not know about them then I cannot select them to play.  In a number of matches this season, I have had to dip in to the 60 graded players and sometimes even below to fill the team.  I, as I am sure you are, would prefer the team to consist of 12 players nearer to the 99 or below grading limit.

That said, each player who has represented Surrey this season has done so with flying colours.  They have each been a credit to the SCCA and have always played in a way that is indicative to how chess should be played.

We start on level terms again next season and every chess match that passes gives me more invaluable information as to who should be selected and in what order for the new campaign.

Daniel Gliddon

Surrey U100 Captain

